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William Cassidi C. of E. Aided Primary School

Stillington, Stockton on Tees  TS21 1JD  Tel/Fax: 01740 630270

            Email: williamcassidi@williamcassidi.org       Website: http://williamcassidi.eschools.co.uk 
Head Teacher:  Mrs. J. Campbell


Dear Parents and Carers, 

The Department for Education are making statutory changes to school attendance, which come into effect across the country from the 19th August 2024. The regulations were published by the government on the 29th February 2024 and local authorities have since communicated the implementation of regulations to all primary and secondary schools across England. These reforms are the next phase in the government’s plan to improve attendance following the pandemic. A full overview of all changes can be found on the gov.uk website:
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/new-regulations-for-schools-in-next-stage-of-attendance-drive
The key changes that we would like to draw your attention to are:

1. Every state school in England will now share their daily attendance registers across the education sector - including with the department for education, councils and trusts. 
2. Parent fines for unauthorised absences will also be brought under a national framework to help tackle inconsistencies in their use. 
From the 19th August 2024 a fine will be issued to parents/carers by local councils if a child misses 5 days of school for unauthorised absence within a 10 week period. These days can be five consecutive days (term time leave) or a combination of 5 days in total across a 10 week period (irregular attendance). 
The first time a penalty notice is issued for term time leave or irregular attendance the cost will be £80.00 if paid within 21 days or £160.00 if paid within 28 days. The fines apply per parent, per child e.g. 3 siblings would result in each parent receiving three separate fines. 

The second time a penalty notice is issued (within 3 years) for term time leave or irregular attendance the amount will be £160.00 per parent, per child, paid within 28 days. No discount is offered. 


The third time an offence is committed (within 3 years) for term time leave or irregular attendance a penalty notice will not be issued and the case will be presented to the magistrates court. Magistrate fines can be up to £2,500.00 per parent, per child. Cases found guilty in a magistrates court can show on a future DBS certificate due to a failure to safeguard a child’s education.  

We understand that the introduction of this new government framework will naturally raise some questions for our school community. As a governing body we therefore felt it important to draw your attention to these key changes. Mrs Campbell will hold a ‘drop-in session’ on Wednesday 18th September at 2:45pm to answer any questions you may have or provide further clarity on the new regulations. Further information can also be found at https://www.stockton.gov.uk/school-attendance 

We are committed to continuing to work in partnership with you and will support you through navigating these national changes to attendance regulations. As always, thank you for your continued support.   
Yours sincerely,
Mrs C Peters
(Chair of Governors)
                                        

